Maine Continuum of Care


Affirmatively Furthering Fair Housing & Access to Supportive Services Policy

Maine Continuum of Care (CoC) projects must comply will all local, state and federal laws regarding fair housing and housing accessibility, occupancy, and resident selection procedures, including, but not limited to, the Fair Housing Act, Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Maine Human Rights Act, the Fair Housing Accessibility Guidelines, and the accessibility requirement of the 2003 International Building Code, Chapter 11.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Maine CoC projects must not discriminate on the basis of age, color, sex, religion, national origin, handicap, disability, sexual orientation or familial status.
Affirmative marketing is defined as adherence to local, state, and federal fair housing laws, and positive efforts to ensure that a wide spectrum of persons of carious races, religions, familial status, color, sex, handicaps, sexual orientation, and national origins are made aware of the CoC projects, services, and their benefits. 
Maine has a relatively small population of minority residents: Less than 5 percent based on Census data.  For this reason, those groups in the area that are least likely to apply for housing and services without special outreach efforts are Black or African Americans, American Indian and Alaska Natives, Asians, and Hispanic and Latin Americans.  Additionally, persons with disabilities and mental health conditions are also among those least likely to apply for housing and services without special outreach efforts.  In order to reach these groups with marketing efforts, CoC projects will contact local shelters and service providers alerting them to their projects.
In the marketing of CoC project housing opportunities, all advertising, brochures, leaflets and other printed materials must include the Equal Housing Opportunity statement, or statement and logo, all signs, on or off-site, will prominently display the statement, or statement and logo, and HUD’s Fair Housing Poster must be displayed on site in a conspicuous place.  
Individual agency policies pertaining to affirmatively furthering fair housing may not be used in lieu of this policy; rather they should be used in conjunction with the CoC mandated policy.

